
                                    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Cambrai Primary Newsletter 
 

Term 2 Week 6, Issue 7    
8th June, 2017 

 
 

Term 2 Week 2, Issue 6 

 BE SAFE

BE A LEARNER 

BE RESPONSIBLE 

BE RESPECTFUL 

 

Main Road   CAMBRAI   SA   5353                  
Phone: (08) 85645028                                          

Fax: (08) 85645102 
email: dl.0747_admin@schools.sa.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

9th June 
Assembly ɀ 2.30pm 

NO activities at Meldanda today 
 

12th June 
1ÕÅÅÎȭÓ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 0ÕÂÌÉÃ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙ 

 

June 13th & 14th 
 Ȭ5ÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ "ÏÙ #ÏÄÅȭ      

 

15th June 
Year 6 & 7 to Faith School             

 

19th June  
Sacred Stone Excursion to Mannum for 

9ÒάȾέȭÓ  
 

26th June 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Changed  Date  30th June 
Fun Run/Scavenger Hunt 

 

4th July 
Tree Planting Day 

 

NUT & SEAFOOD 

ALLERGY  
 

We have a preschool student 
that will be starting next week 
who is allergic to these things 
and suffers severe anaphylaxis 

if ingested.   
 

PLEASE READ   

the flyer that has been sent 
home so that you are well 
informed and know what is 
expected of you and your 

children 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Goodness the cold mornings are here! 
 

Attendance:  
 DECD require all schools to meet a 95% attendance rate. Currently 
Cambrai is at 90%. 
 We understand that there are many reasons why a child may be 
absent or late but when your child has 5 days in one term away it is 
deemed as Habitual 
10 days in a term is Chronic. 
Please make every effort to have your child here on time as the first 
hour of the day is our literacy block- arguably the most critical learning 
occurs at this time. 
 

All absences must be explained – whether it be for illness or family 
reasons. Please contact the school with the reason for your child’s 
absence in the morning. Unexplained absences will be followed up 
either with a phone call or letter.  
Please read the flyers with your children so they understand why 
attendance is so important – 
They can’t learn if they are not here! 
 

Our uniform with the new logo has arrived. I think that they look very 
smart with the magpie and the River Marne- a real representation of 
our wonderful school. 
 
 

This week we had a visit from Don Farrell and Michael Atkins to deliver 
3 new flags. Students showed them around the school and they were 
impressed with our facilities and grounds – as is everyone who comes 
here. We thank them for their generosity. 
 

The year 5/6/7 class has been working hard at Meldanda helping to 
build the curlew hut. By the look of their clothes on returning there is a 
lot of mud involved. Well done – in years to come you will be able to 
show your families what you have built just as many of your parents 
show you what they have done. 

 

All students are learning to type as this is an increasingly important skill 
for the future. Already most children are faster than me. I wish I had 
the opportunity to learn when I was a child.  
 

I continue to be impressed with the learning occurring in classroom- 
there is an improvement across the board in writing and work ethic. 
Please encourage your child to do their best in everything they do. 
There will be a survey coming home next week asking for your thoughts 
about the school and your child’s learning. We are asking for your 
thoughts on future directions also. 
 

Deb Wilson – our wonderful PCW- has just had her review and her 
results were outstanding. We are so lucky to have the support of a 

community member who is passionate about the school and the 
children. 
 



 
 

 



PLAY GROUP 

 

Thelma is an ordinary pony who longs to be more. One day, she spots a carrot on the ground 

and comes up with a brilliant idea! She ties it to her head, just before a skidding truck spills pink 

paint and glitter all over her!  

 
Jill reading the story ôThelma the 

Unicornó by Aaron Blabey  

 

 

 

 

 

The children enjoyed making 

their very own unicorns  
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The wicking beds  have been planted to climbing peas and radishes and 

both Mrs deRavinõs and Mrs Fraserõs classes have planted strawberries, 

broccoli, lettuce, chives and cauliflower.  

The tomatoes and spring onions grew well  in the wicking beds and the 

capsicum are still growing at the moment.  

It has been very frosty and cold.  

Most of the leaves have fallen from the trees and are being raked up to be  used to make a 

ôNo-Dig-Gardenõ bed that will be planted in Spring with potatoes.  

Rose cuttings  are being transplanted into individual pots and will 

be for sale in the future.  

In the nursery ar ea broccoli, lettuce and cauliflowers have been 

planted from seedlings  raised at the school.  

How is your garlic growing for the GREAT GARLIC CHALLENGE? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are still after ANY used garden pots 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=EHhtEWpd&id=2D5A21F320AB9D6146DDBDDDC051E226B1EFD5CB&thid=OIP.EHhtEWpdJEQB41BmNqhe6wCWCJ&q=climbing+peas+clip+art&simid=608032349749775409&selectedIndex=78
http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&thid=A08c536ba9768a5f7b34cabd153abdae3&q=garlic&selectedIndex=0&stid=b99bee16-1083-15ca-d7c0-83912e50dc84&cbn=EntityAnswer
http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=fIkGSOlo&id=9DF6269DA27E4D6E1D4E45EF962E18FA4339F5FE&thid=OIP.fIkGSOloyzmUOlgTtMPC9gEsDD&q=broccoli&simid=608017789801271142&selectedIndex=12


PRE SCHOOL  

 

In preparation for the National Reconciliation Week 2017, (27 th May ð 3rd June) the pre -schoolers 

learned about Indigenous Australian people. As we painted boomerangs, decorated x -ray 

images, created sand pictures at Meldanda and listened to ma ny Dreaming stories, we heard 

about the Abor iginal peopleõs rules for living and caring for the environment.  

 
EYLF Outcome 2: 

 Children respond to diversity with respect. 

 

 

    

 

     

 

 

 

          

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PASTORAL CARE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 13th  10am 

Wednesday 14th  7-9pm 



 

Help your daughter safely navigate the murky waters of peer and sibling conflict  
BY MICHAEL GROSE  
 

One of the big differences between girls and boys lies in how each gender handles conflict. Typically, boys are more 

likely to manage peer or sibling conflict physically (i.e with a push, a shove or a even a punch) while girls often get 

very personal or they avoid it altogether. We often feel uncomfortable with the physical side of boysõ conflict but 

generally the conflict finishes as quickly as it begi ns. Sworn enemies one minute, best mates the next. òWhat 

argument? Weõre having fun,ó they say.  As a parent you need to focus on getting your son to stop , think, find out  

and talk  rather than react to conflict situations. Easier said than done, but itõs a simple goal for parents.                                                                                                 

Helping girls manage conflict is more complex. Conflict with a peer or sibling tends to linger longer taking up 

unwanted mind space, wa sting the emotional energy that should be put into having fun with your friends. òSheõs so 

mean to me. I hate her,ó say many girls.                                                                                              
 

Girls typically handle conflict in one of three ways ð like a shark (aggressively), a turtle (passively) or an owl 

(assertively). Let take a look at each style:  

1. Shark (Aggressive). A shark is intent on winning. This style is aggressive and, like its namesake, relies on power 

and  intimidation. Shark behaviours include a raised voice, shouting, physical contact, threats and name 

calling. Sharks often get what they  want but often at the cost of  meaningful close relationships.  Shark 

behaviours are the domain of so -called ômeanõ girls that we hear so much about.  

2. Turtle (Passive) A turtle pulls hides in its shell when conflict arises. Typically turtles donõt express their feelings or 

their needs, accommodating others rather than standing up for themselves. They express opinions 

apprehen sively indicating by their body language or choice of words (ômaybeõ, ôperhapsõ, ônot sure but letõs 

seeõ) that they donõt expect others to take notice of their needs. When treated unfairly they retreat into 

themselves experiencing frustration, anxiety and  even sadness. In extreme cases turtles become targets for 

òless than pleasantó girls who know they wonõt retaliate. 

3. Owl (assertive)  ð An owl deals with conflict without avoiding the issues. An owl asserts her rights and needs in 

positive ways and does the ir utmost to resolve problems, rather than just gain a personal win. An owl uses strong 

body language; chooses her words wisely and remains in control when resolving conflict. The strength of owl 

behaviour is that girls are able to deal with an issue by ho nestly expressing how they feel and asking for what 

they want. They use assertive communication strategies rather than high power (aggression) and passive 

(acceptance) when they are in potentially conflict situation with peers and siblings.  

Most girls use all three ways of managing conflict according to the situation and the people involved. A girl could be 

a shark to her younger sibling; a turtle with older girls at school and an owl with her mother (as she feels she can 

express herself comfortably with he r mum). Itõs important to recognise these differences but at the same time 

encourage your daughter to become more assertive (owl -like) over time in a variety of situations.                                                                                                                           

Here are two conflict resolution strategies that come from the Owl Handbook of Practical Communication that you 

may find useful to pass on to your daughters:     
                                                                                                                                            

2. Encourage girls to use I -statements:                                                                                                                

Learning to use these statements empowers girls to take responsibility for communicating how they feel. I -statements 

help girls  express their feelings appropriately without being aggressive or intimidating.                                        The scr ipt  

for I-statements  is: òWhen you éééé. I feel/feltéééééé.becauseéééé. . I would like éé .ó E.g. òWhen you went to the 

movies  with her I felt angry because I was left out of the group . I would like you to let me know next time, instead of keeping it a 

secret  and going behind my back .ó                                                                   

2. Teach your daughter to shrug:                                                                                                                            If your  

daughter wears her heart on her sleeve and reacts personally to the taunts of others encourage her to feign 

nonchalance ð appearing not to care can take the wind out the sails of mean, unsociable girls and in -your -face 

brothers as well. There are four ing redients to a good shrug:  
1. a) A ôwhateverõ look. 

2. b) A shrug of the shoulders  

3. c) A simple, non -combative, non -sarcastic line such as, òYou may be rightó, òGood pointó or òI hadnõt thought of that.ó 

4. d) A final break of eye contact that indicates that they are  in control.  

The best way to break the toxic cycle of taunt -react -taunt that girls can become involved in is for them to learn to 

change their typical reaction, and become more owl -like in their approach to conflict situations.  

For more articles like these  www.parentingideas.com.au  

 

http://www.parentingideas.com.au/


Donõt forget to 
keep reading and 
add to the total of 

your  
Premierõs 
Reading 

Challenge  
 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

 ñThe only thing that you absolutely have to know, is the location of the 

library.ò  

-  Albert Einstein  
 

 

 

 

 

 
       What is it? How did it start?  Where can you 

find it or see it? These are just some of the 
questions that will be answered when you read 
the books in the new series – Starstruck.  
 

Each book has a small non-fiction section at the 
beginning and is followed by a short story with a 

corresponding graphic novel on the opposing page.                                         
                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LEFT & RIGHT by Lorna Hendry 
Do you know your left from your right? 
Which hand do you write with? 
Does your left and right eye see the same thing? 

Books in the Autobiographies you Never Thought You³d 

Read series tell the stories of well -known mythical 

creatures, in their own wordsé.. 

These books  delivers  high -interest, curriculum -

relevant topics at an accessible reading level, 

through exciting visual design and simple text. 

And on almost every other page is a Did You 
Know . . . . . 

Lorna Hendry is a writer, designer 
and teacher. She loves the challenge 
of making science and maths fun and 
easy to understand using simple 
words and bright engaging pictures. 
Her latest book Ψ[ŜŦǘ ϧ wƛƎƘǘΩ has 
lots fun facts – Did you know that it’s 
very useful having eyes on both sides 
of your head? And that both sides of 
your brain do different jobs. As 
recently as a few hundred years ago, 
being left-handed was a good 
enough reason for someone to be 
called a witch or warlock and 
sentenced to death, and left-handed 
children used to be forced to write 
with their right hand at school. 
Even in the animal world….. 
Nearly all kangaroos are left-handed. 
Most chimpanzees are right-handed. 
Parrots use their left feet to pick up 
food. 

http://www.blake.com.au/-p/9781925076677.htm
http://www.blake.com.au/-p/9781925076691.htm
http://www.blake.com.au/-p/9781925076707.htm
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9810.Albert_Einstein
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9810.Albert_Einstein


WHAT ARE THEY REALLY LIKE? 

 

Have you ever wondered . . . . .? Over the course of the year weõll endeavour to let in on what 

the staff and students of Cambrai P.S, parents of students and community members are really 

like. Jill Lienert, grandmother of Karl and SSO extraordinaire of the future (with ôLõ plates at the 

moment) starts off this series of profiles.  

 
1. If you were a Non -Fiction book, where would you be shelved in the library and why?  

700õs: creative, making things. Fits my character 

 

2. The best things about my jobs are:  

Helping, caring, variety. 

 

3. Favourite Saying 

Save your breath to blow your porridge 

 

4. Pet Hates in Life  

Weeds, rubbish and rudeness 

 

5. Favourite Meal  

Karlõs Spaghetti Bolognaise 

 

6. Bucket List  

Finish the pile of books Iõve not read yet 

Finish all the craft projects Iõve begun 

See my 5 Grandchildren grow up 

 

7. Top 3 book picks  

The Girl with the Steel-cap Boots 

Little Women 

Yates Garden Guide 

 

8. Finish this sentenceé  

                                  I wish I had enough time toéé. SLEEP 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS/EVENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sedan Recreation Park and Sports Club Inc. together with Sedan Historic Enthusiasts Den Inc. present 

the TWELTH ANNUAL SEDAN SWAP MEET - Sunday 18th June 2017 

Gates open for buyers at 8am. Entry fee $5.00 
Camping sites available 

Catering Saturday evening and Sunday morning 
 

For further information 
flyers are available at the Library,  
email: fordman1916@gmail.com 

phone: Dennis McCarthy on 0427120640 

mailto:fordman1916@gmail.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Participants have the opportunity to: 
Hear about this exciting initiative and learn how it will potentially put our area on the international 
map! 
Use a light meter to see just how dark it is. 
Explore the skies with a powerful telescope. 
See how you can be involved in gathering data to assist with getting the area internationally 
accredited as a ‘Dark Sky Reserve.’ 
 
Why not take a tour and experience this local treasure? Tours of the Meldanda site are available 
4.30pm – 5.30pm. BOOKING ESSENTIAL 
 

As cities grow, so does 
the spread of light 
pollution. Recent 

research shows that 
more than 80% of the 
world population and 
more than 99% of U.S. 

and European 
residents live under 

light polluted skies. In 
many cities around the 
world it is impossible 
to see the stars, and 

some even struggle to 
see the moon.  The 

International Dark Sky 
Association aims to 

preserve those regions 
worldwide where the 

night sky is still 
pristine. 

 

There are 36 formally recognised Dark Sky preserves around the world.  

Warrumbungle National Park in NSW has recently been declared a Dark 

Sky Sanctuary.  

A River Murray Dark Sky Reserve  would be the first in SA and just the 

second in Australia  

Darkness is 
measured on a 
scale of 0 to 22, 
with 22 being 
total darkness. 

Preliminary 
measurements in 
the Mid Murray 

this January came 
in at 21.97 – much 
darker than many 
accredited regions 

in the northern 
hemisphere. 
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